STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF THE GAMBIA AT THE 34TH SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
    (5 November 2019, Geneva)
1. Mr. President, Botswana warmly welcomes the participation by the delegation of the Gambia to the third cycle of the UPR process.  We thank the Delegation for the presentation of their national report.
2. Botswana takes note of new constitutional, legislative and regulatory changes that are intended to promote and protect human rights in the Gambia under the leadership of His Excellency Adama Barrow in 2017. We note with satisfaction the great work carried out by the Gambia since 2017 to fulfil her international obligations and submission of her reports to the African Commission on Human and Peoples Rights (ACHPR). 
3. We commend the Gambia for ratifying the Convention Against Torture (CAT) and the re-entry to the to the Rome Statute in 2017.The cooperation of the Gambia with special procedures and other international mechanisms is also commendable.
4.While noting the progress made by the Gambia in promoting and protection human rights, we make the following two recommendations:

i. Regulate excessive use of force by law enforcement agencies.
ii. Improve living conditions in Prisons, including prisoners’ access to medical care and endeavour to prevent arbitrary arrests, detention, violence and ensure due process of the law is followed.
4. We wish the Gambia a successful review outcome.
I thank you, Mr. President!
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